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Aldridge Community Centre, on the

first Sunday of each month (unless otherwise stated)
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at Middlemore Lane, Aldridge. WS9 8AN
                  Starting at 9.30am on
Sunday 5th November

Sunday 3rd December

Sunday 7th January 2018

2017 Committee meetings

These will be on the second Tuesday of the month.

Venue: Aldridge Community Centre

Group Contact Details
                    

        Committee email:    info@wgam.org.uk 

     The Group web site: www.iamroadsmart.com/groups/walsallam
or contact Newsletter Editor Sandie 01922 621592
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For your 2017 / 2018 diary
The Events sub-group will be meeting very soon to set dates for the Winter events.   When the dates have been arranged an email will be circulated so you can put them in your diary/calendar/mobile.  Dear reader – now is your chance to have an input into the events programme.  Do you know of any good visits we could be making during 2018, a very good carvery we could be trying;  a talk that could be of interest to our members?   Well please let me know – thanks,  Editor Sandie.
· Tuesday 16th January - Talk about driverless cars (and hopefully how to keep away from them!!!)
· Talk about the effects of alcohol or drugs whilst driving or speed awareness
· Talk by Steve Tyler, Examiner   – possibly in February
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New Year meal – this is usually held at end of January (when we have all recoverd from Christmans).   We have had suggestions for the Carvery at Moor Hall Carvery.   Dear reader  -  any more ideas,  if so please email me, Editor Sandie.   As soon as details are finalised these will be circulated via email and in  the next newsletter.
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                              Bill Price

Sunday 1st October

Observer Karl Spooner    Senior Observer:Sarah Harrison.     Examiner:  Ian Locke
                        Duncan Gleig

1st September     Oberver:  Josie Hubbard-Palmer
Mark Weaver, the Examiner, informed him that this was only the second F1rst he has awarded.

And Well Done to

Sarah Harrison, 

who has passed her National  Oberserver re-test on 17th October

And

Josie Hubbard-Palmer 

who has passed her National Observer test
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                              Chris Mansley

Robina Kausar

          Peter Axley
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From Martin Goad
We are well past the equinox now and the nights are getting longer so there is more driving in the dark.  It is the time of year to notice how many cars have faulty lights.  Are yours in good order?  I was surprised to find a headlight out a few weeks ago and I had to scratch my head and honestly wonder when I had last checked my bulbs.  Many, more modern, cars have indications inside to tell you that a light is out but mine is of an older, simpler vintage and I need to check regularly.  Pre-drive checks are in the new handbook for associates as an appendix at the back, but for those of us with the older one we had to rely on our observer to give us a check list when we were training. 
A few years ago I switched from a petrol Ford Focus to a diesel model.  I have never regretted it. At the time we were told that they were greener and cleaner even though the visual evidence of smoke from the exhaust seemed to contradict it.  My road tax dropped considerably and I am still getting more than twice the MPG 80,000 miles further on.  As a side issue why is it miles per gallon when our fuel has been dispensed in litres as long as most people can remember, surely not just to confuse us?  Anyway, now diesels are the cars that are blamed for much of the damaging pollution and I am being encouraged to ditch mine for the good of all.
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From Martin Goad
To go back to when I did change my car last, my pre-drive check list always included the clutch hydraulic fluid.  Even though I had the same model of car of a similar age I could not find the clutch fluid no matter how long I searched.  It got so bad that I had to take the last resort and look in the car handbook – no sign of it.  After some more time searching the book I did find some details of the electrically activated clutch fitted to diesels.  I did feel a fool.  It was a first for me and there is a lot that needs checking when we get a new car, technology is progressing fast.
So, it is nearly time for me to put on my winter tyres for another year and I will leave you with the thought that it is a good time to check the car carefully before the worst of Winter hits us.  Safe and happy motoring at the winding down of this year.

QUIZ NIGHT REPORT
Tuesday 17th November

This was the first time the Group has held a Quiz Night.  When we were discussing the programme in the committee a while back,  Chris Rice suggested he could organise a Quiz Night combined with a Fish & Chip supper – a new venture for us.  We need not have wondered how it would turn out  -  this was an absolutely super evening,  extremely well organised by Chris, who it turns out is a expert Quiz Master.   

There were at least 30 people there,  in teams of four.  I was with Karl Spooner and his family.   The topics that racked our brains were:  What happened in the last week  ( I ask you, most times I cannot remember what happened yesterday !!!);  General knowledge – all those very odd facts you didn’t know you knew;  Famous people;   Animal group names -  honestly I call everything a herd;  Flowers – fortunately I do know something about;   Famous sayings – another topic to dredge up from the archives of your brain.
Half way through we had a break for the fish & chip supper -  which arrived steaming hot, care of the Aldridge Chippie, complete with mushy peas and curry sauce,  bread & butter, tea or coffee (warning dear reader do not try to eat mushy peas with a very tiny plastic fork – definitely doesn’t work  !!!)    
Back to the Quiz.  Flags of the World ;  Guess the famous faces drawn cartoon style – easy when told afterwards but not when trying to guess.  The winning team achieved 75 points and won sweet treats each and the losing team each received a wooden spoon.   Our team sort of came in the middle(ish).

Once again,  a huge ‘Thank You’ to Chris Rice  (and his team of helpers)  for organising the Quiz Night.  It was great.   Please can we have another one.  For those of you who didn’t attend  -  you missed a treat.

Editor Sandie
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IAM RoadSmart tells us
Shaving, doing your hair, telling off the kids 
all in a day’s work for UK drivers
A poll by the UK’s biggest road safety charity IAM RoadSmart of more than 2,300 visitors to our website has lifted the lid on some of the worst motoring distractions drivers have spotted on the road – it reveals that UK drivers appear to treat the driving seat as an extension of the bathroom mirror with a wide range of personal grooming activities going on behind the wheel.
The three most frequently observed activities are smoking, eating and drinking - all of which have been observed by more than 95% of those surveyed.  However more surprisingly ‘telling off children’ and ‘styling hair’ were also high in the charts, with this being witnessed by 82% and 55% of responders respectively.   Some 63% of those surveyed had seen a driver look at a laptop or tablet screen. Further down the chart, but no less worrying; were those trying to control a pet (seen by 46%) reading a book at the wheel (seen by 3%) and shaving (seen by 24%).
Most worryingly many of these distracting behaviours are being witnessed time and time again on nearly every journey. Of those surveyed a quarter saw someone drinking at the wheel every day and a fifth saw someone eating.     One in seven said they had seen people looking at their laptops or tablets every day, and one in ten daily saw parents telling off children whilst driving.  More than half (57%) said they had been affected by drivers who had been distracted for any of the reasons seen in the survey.     

Sarah Sillars, IAM RoadSmart chief executive officer, said: “We understand that the pressures of modern life mean we cannot always keep our cool, especially when children and pets often don’t understand the concept of ‘concentration.’

On Sunday 3rd September  - a rainy afternoon – contestants assembled at the Aldridge Community Centre to receive their envelope of questions for the treasure hunt (including an emergency envelope if you got completely lost).  Each car set off in ten minute intervals to an unknown destination.   The clues on the way were varied,  scouring a churchyard for answers, going past the Queen Vic  (not the Eastenders one)  doing a brass rubbing of Cannock Chase Council logo with a wax crayon that was provided and counting the number of ornate acorns on top of a railing.


We also had to find other items to collect  -  a feather (I found mine in the churchyard),  a bus ticket  (for which I heard whispers of people looking in bins around a bus stop),  and a Chinese menu.  Amongst other things we had to collect were a safety pin, a length of string, a whistle and a marble!    
Halfway through the run the weather cleared and after getting back on track after taking the wrong route we finally got to our destination,  which was the Café at the Cannock Railway in Chasewater.   On arrival at the Café everyone were offered a drink and choice of a cake and had a good chat with other contestants on instances occurring on their travels.   With everyone refreshed,  the results were then given out.  The first result was for a poem with reference to road signs – each poem was read out by their composer and voted on by the group
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Next,  the result of an anagram,   which was again to do with the road.  The anagram was (A MERE HERRING WET BED)  -  the answer being RED, WHITE, GREEN and AMBER.  These are the colour of the cats eyes on a motorway.   Finally,   the main result the winner of the treasure hunt was announced as Martin Goad’s group who won an M&S voucher.

I would like to thank Ann Humble and Sarah Harrison for their hard work,  they must have spent hours charting the route, doing the dummy runs and thinking up all the questions in between.    Fun was had by all          

Chris Rice
Dad handed me the keys and said “You’ll be fine”

Parking tickets, speeding fines……they’re all mine !

Road narrows, step hill,  stop,  go, think bike

60, 30, 40  -  I’ll do what I like !

Cattle, wild animals, humps on the road

Ford, side wind, ice  -  think I’ll contact Martin Goad

                            and join the IAM !!!

(Many thanks to Jean Entwhistle for this little gem)

IAM RoadSmart gives us some seasonal tips
               Wild with fireworks
Here are some tips to prepare drivers and riders for the firework season:    This week’s tips give advice on how to stay safe driving and riding during the fireworks. Many of us will be taking to the road this week, going to light fireworks or watch them at our local parks. 
· Dress for the weather but do not drive wearing welly boots for driving. 
· Make sure you have a designated driver if you are planning on drinking.

· Try to keep the noise down. Understandably you are going to be with your mates but if you have pulled the short straw and are driving it is vital to have full concentration on the road.

· Protect your pets and never leave them in a car near a fireworks display in case they get agitated and injure themselves or damage the vehicle.

· Always travel with fireworks in a safe container in the boot removing any temptation for passengers to interfere with them when you are driving.
· Keep alert and watch out for unusual behaviour such as kids throwing fireworks into traffic.  A bit of planning and a lot of commons sense will go a long way to making sure your night goes with a bang and isn’t just a damp squib.
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Advice from IAMRoadSmart
      Welcome to the dark side

As we prepare to gain an hour of sleep the days are getting shorter as darkness is falling all over. Many of us will be off on the morning commute and it can be daunting driving in the dark for the first time in months.  Here’s some tips to prepare drivers and riders for driving in the twilight zone.

· Familiar routes can pose totally different challenges in the dark so make sure you are wide awake and looking out for pedestrians and cyclists in the gloom.
· Check your car lights. They are there for your safety and those around you. Do a daily walk around to check all lights are working and use a wall or garage door to check the rear lights if you are on your own. Changing a bulb on a modern car is often a garage - only job so get it done before the police stop you and issue a ticket or repair notice.
· As well as being seen you need to see so get an eyesight check-up. It is vital to have your sight checked regularly as this may heavily affect your night vision. With age your eyes take in less light, no matter how fit you may feel, so be aware of your limitations.
· Don’t blind me! One of the biggest night-time hazards is the dazzle affect caused by the bright light from on-coming motors. Dip your headlight when you meet other vehicles.
· A fully charged mobile with the details of your breakdown cover is another must.
· Carry a basic emergency kit. Anything can happen at night and it is important to be prepared. Having a tool kit, torch, map and a first aid kit (if you don’t have one already) can make a real difference

· The world’s first speeding ticket was issued in 1902  
       How fast was the offending motorist travelling? A scandalous 45mph.
· The first ever car accident occurred in 1891
            This prompted the introduction of better safety equipment for drivers.

· 1 billion cars are currently in use around the world. 
       Compared to the world’s population, that’s around one car  for every seven people on Earth!

· The average British driver will spend around 99 days of their life stuck in traffic.  
            Sorry to be depressing, it’s true.   -   try not to think about it
· 75% of all cars produced by Rolls Royce are still on the road.   
             It seems Rolls Royce owners really love their cars.
· The highest total mileage clocked by a single car is 2,850,000 million miles.   
                   That’s equivalent to driving around the Earth 100 times.

Group President:  Trevor Poxon MBE

	Chair: : Martin Goad

120 Hednesford Rd, Brownhills.    
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The opinions expressed in this Newsletter, which is published by the Walsall Group of Advanced Motorists,  are those of the Editor and individual contributors and do not necessarily represent the views of the Institute of Advanced Motorists Ltd.  Data Protection Act: We are obliged by law to inform members that their membership details are held on computer disc.  This information is for group administration only.  If any member wishes that their details are NOT to be held on computer disc, please inform the Editor forthwith. 
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